Vanier College Teachers’ Association
News Bulletin10, February 20, 2015         


The reports from the negotiating tables show that negotiations are going nowhere. At the Central Table, the salary “offers” of 0% 0% 1% 1% and !% will double the disparity between public and private sector salaries, even taking into account pensions and fringe benefits.  Furthermore, the government continues the assault on our pension plans, wanting to increase the retirement age with no penalty from 60 to 62, calculating pensions on the best 8 years, rather than 5 years, and increasing penalties for retiring early. These demands are made despite the fact that RREGOP is in good financial health. 
On the sectorial level, they want to take back the extra allocations that we negotiated for high PES (période étudiante semaine), 4 preparations, and nursing in the 2010-2015 collective agreement.  At Vanier, this would mean a drop of over 13 FTE’s (full-time equivalents), fewer jobs for our non-tenured teachers and bigger classes for most teachers. They also want to take away the right of non-tenured teachers to complete their load in continuing education, if they have 50 CI in the daytime. Many other areas, such as union release time, are also being threatened. 
We need a strategy to counter these attacks. What should the common Front do in the fall? How far are people willing to go? Can we continue to negotiate with no mandates for actions?  Should we use tactics to disrupt local workplaces? Should we have rotating strikes? Would a series of one-day strikes in the whole public sector be better? Are people ready for a General Strike in the public sector? What happens if the strikes become illegal? All of these questions are on the agenda for the General Assembly on Wednesday, May 13. Please come and add your voice to our important discussion.

Professional Development: Please make sure that you get your 2014-15 PD applications in by June 1 and your expenses as soon as possible after the event. This PD year ends on June 30 but funds from this year may be used during the summer, up to the first day of availability in August.  


VCTA  General Assembly�     Wednesday, May 13, 2015                             F216    2pm�Please RSVP at 7053 so that we can make sure to have an appropriate room.


    There is a Happy Hour at 4:30 pm, outside of the D Cafeteria. Child-friendly food will be provided. 


                                                                              RSVP: 7053








